Information for people who may have been exposed to tuberculosis
The Municipal Doctor has received information that you have been in contact with a person that has tuberculosis (TB). One of the Municipal Doctor’s tasks is to investigate whether people who were exposed to TB became infected, so that they can be offered treatment if necessary.
Tuberculosis is a serious but not very contagious disease that can be treated successfully.  Few people who have been exposed to TB become infected, and only few of those infected become ill. The chances that you have become infected or ill with TB are therefore very small. Still, to be on the safe side, you might be called for a check-up. All treatment for tuberculosis is free of charge. 

It takes time before someone can test positive for TB after exposure. Therefore, it is normal to wait 8-10 weeks for this type of testing. People that are examined too early must return for testing again at a later time. 
Some people are at greater risk of being infected and developing the disease. The risk groups are:

· Children aged 0-5 years who have had sustained close contact with someone who has TB.
· People with weakened immune systems due to illness (diabetes, cancer, HIV/AIDS) or due to medication, such as TNF-alpha blockers, cancer drugs or treatment with cortisone preparations.

Symptoms of tuberculosis:

· A cough that has lasted for more than three weeks, pain in the chest, night sweats, generally feeling unwell, fatigue, loss of appetite and weight loss.

Would you like more information or an appointment?

Contact the Municipal Health Authority:

Municipality:

Address:

Contact person:

Telephone/mobile:

Email:

Date, 

Sincerely, 

More information about tuberculosis is available on the Norwegian Institute of Public Health website: www.fhi.no/tb
Side comments

Healthy people should wait 8-10 weeks to be examined, or will otherwise need to be examined twice.

If you or your children belong to a risk group, or if you feel unwell, contact your Municipal Doctor/Health Authority or family doctor as soon as possible. Take this letter with you.

Norwegian law states that anyone potentially infected with TB must allow themselves to be examined. 

